RINGSHALL PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held in Ringshall Village Hall on Tuesday May 21st 2013 at 7pm.

Present: Mr N Last, Mrs L Hitchcock, Mr J Hitchcock, Ms C Boniface, Mrs A Jones, Mrs K Benton, Mrs H Nunn (Clerk), Cllr J Truelove, Lt. Col (Ret’d) R Silk, PC Tina Fairness
Parishioners: Mr D Butler, Mrs M Gilmour, Mrs M Wills, Mrs J Smith, Mrs Cooper, Mr D Gill, Mrs J Barnard, Mr B Robertson, Mr M Snowling

1. To confirm the Minutes of the meting held on May 22nd 2012
The minutes were confirmed as a true record and duly signed and dated by the Chairman.
2. Matters arising from the minutes
There were none.
3. To receive a report on the year 2012/13 from the Parish Council Chairman
Mr Last reported on the restoration of the telephone kiosk, the new litter bin situated on Lower Farm Road and the abandonment of the play area proposals due to lack of funding. An extension to the speed limits in the village is being looked at and the possible assignment of the village hall is still outstanding.
4. To receive a financial statement for the year ended March 31st 2013 
A financial statement was circulated showing an income of £5804, expenditure of £5663.77 leaving a balance to carry forward of £7594.53.
5. To receive a report from the Community Police Officer
The Clerk read out a report from PCSO Matt Brown which confirmed that although crime had risen within the parish, overall in Suffolk it had again fallen. The report gave details of how to view crime in the area, it welcomed the new Chief Constable Douglas Paxton and invited parishioners to attend the Safer Neighbourhood Team priority meeting. PC Tina Fairness introduced herself as the new SNT Officer and reported on the anti-speeding initiatives undertaken in the village as well as the parking issues outside the school at lunchtime. Pc Fairness suggested that the school opens the side gate for parents to collect children from the nursery which would encourage the use of the village hall for car parking.
6. To receive a report from the representative member of MSDC  
In the absence of Cllr Godden the Clerk read out her report which spoke of recruitment within MSDC and Babergh having combined under one Chief Executive. Cllr Godden included details of the Standards and Housing Boards as well as the Community Covenant signed in October 2012. The report concluded with the Paralympic Flame Celebrations and Stowmarket Leisure Centre’s Flame Award.
7. To receive a report from the representative member of SCC
Cllr Truelove circulated her report and spoke of the reduction in the 2012 Budget, the shocking educational performance in the County and the measures undertaken to improve attainment and the appointment of a new Head of Children’s Services. Cllr Truelove’s report also included details of BT Openreach’s contract to improve Broadband services, the decision not to merge Suffolk Fire and Rescue Service with the Cambridge and Peterborough Service, the decision to divest the Council of its care homes and the new Library service.
8. To receive a report from the Village Hall Management Committee
The Clerk read out the report which included details of the new committee, the replacement of flooring, the possible assignment of the hall and the various events which have been put on throughout the year. The report concluded by thanking all those concerned in the running of the hall and organising fund-raising events.
9. To receive a report from Ringshall School
Despite an invitation for a member of staff or the governing body to attend this meeting, no reply was forthcoming.
10. To receive a report from St Catherine’s PCC
Mrs Mary Gilmour, St Catherine’s Churchwarden reported that the PCC had 26 members all but 7 of whom are residents and that the parish share of £3,400 had been paid in full. Mrs Gilmour went on to report on the attendance at services held in the church, the Quinquennial inspection and the fund-raising events held throughout the year. The report concluded with information on the renovation and maintenance of the war graves in the churchyard by the War Graves Commission.
11. To consider resolutions submitted to the Clerk prior to the meeting
There were no resolutions.
12. To discuss matters of interest to residents of Ringshall for future submission to the Parish Council
There were none.

Following this meeting Lt Col (R’td) Robbie Silk gave a brief talk on the structure and overview of Wattisham Airfield’s role,  and possible joint initiatives to promote a better understanding between the military and civilian communities. Lt Col Silk spoke of the grants available through the Community Covenant, applications for which must be able to demonstrate benefits to both the military and civilian communities. Lt Col Silk also spoke of how budget cuts have meant a reduction in the number of community events attended by Army personnel and aircraft. Lt Col Silk answered questions from the floor including the problem of litter and the use of the sports facilities on the Airfield. Lt Col Silk made available copies of The Eagle magazine which he edits and he offered to liaise with the Four Parishes Newslink with the possibility of sharing some editorials.
The Chairman thanked Lt Col Silk for giving his time to speak at the meeting.

